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                  June 30, 2021 

 

Customers may have noticed a $1.00 donation on their bill for the Wells Development 

Corporation and the Wells Volunteer Fire Department. This letter is explaining why 

those donations are on your bill. 

 

The City of Wells water billing system ran a mandatory update at the end of April 

2021; this update turned on the voluntary donations for all customers in the utility 

system.  
 

Each customer has the choice of removing the donation from their bill by calling city 

hall (867-4615) to let the clerk know to remove the reoccurring fee, writing OPT OUT 

on the payment stub, or leaving the donation on the account to support the community 

organizations.  

 

Customers leaving the donation on the accounts can select any amount that they 

choose. If you would like to donate more than $1 per month, let us know.  

 

This is a brief description of how your donation helps your community. 

 

For a small donation, you can help make your Community Playground fun for the 

community's children and help our Volunteer Fire Department purchase the supplies 

that they need to fight fires in our community. 

 

Donations to the Wells Development Corporation go toward the Wells Community 

Park improvements and upkeep. WDC is a nonprofit corporation that only operates 

on donations. The Wells Dev. Corporation has purchased new playground 

equipment and will install the new product as soon as we reach the donations needed 

to cover the installation.  

 

Donations to the Wells Volunteer Fire Department go into our nonprofit fire 

department to purchase equipment and needed supplies for the firefighters that 

volunteer their time to the community.  


